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27 Parade Street Purchase 
The Shire is pleased to announce that we have purchased 27 Parade Street (the old Central 
Garage) on behalf of the community.  

Following on from the adoption of the Culture and Art Framework, the Shire intends to     
create an Art and Craft Precinct incorporating 27 Parade Street, Gnalla Wangkiny Pocket Park 
and the RSL building. This Precinct is planned to help rejuvenate the southern end of the 
town centre.  

The Art and Craft Precinct will be a place for all of the community to pursue their respective 
arts, including new spaces for art which requires more space, or is messy including pottery; 
painting; candle making; metal work etc. This adds to the existing performance and meeting 
space in the Gnalla Wangkiny Pocket Park. These additional spaces will foster art and craft 
within our community, increasing the liveability of our town as people are free to pursue 
their passions and explore new hobbies.   

A committee has been formed from the Culture and Art Framework to progress this initiative 
and manage the facility to ensure access for all when completed. A grant for the redevelop-
ment of 27 Parade Street has been submitted to the Commonwealth Government. The Shire 
is awaiting the outcome of this grant.  
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